
   1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 
  Washington, DC  20590 

November 22, 2024 

Mr. Scott Stokes 
Director 
Idaho Transportation Department 
P.O. Box 7129 
Boise, ID 83707-1129 

Subject:  Certification of Idaho Carbon Reduction Strategy  

Dear Director Stokes: 

The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) has completed our review of the Idaho Carbon 
Reduction Strategy required under Title 23, United States Code (U.S.C.), Section 175.  Based on 
the review, FHWA has determined that the Idaho Carbon Reduction Strategy meets the 
requirements outlined in 23 U.S.C. 175. 

Certification of this strategy does not indicate FHWA approval or authorization of any specific 
project.  Please continue to coordinate with FHWA’s Idaho Division Office on the 
implementation of programs and projects identified within your Carbon Reduction Strategy. 

As a reminder, updates to Carbon Reduction Strategies are required no less frequently than every 
4 years.1  The FHWA will continue to provide technical assistance and guidance as States 
continue implementation. 

Sincerely, 

Emily Biondi 
Associate Administrator for Planning,  
   Environment, and Realty 

cc:  Idaho Division Office 

1 23 USC 175(d)(3) 


